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Now that we have a new, ambitious Vision Zero transportation plan, developed with the help of 
Sam Schwarz consulting, an additional consulting contract was proposed, to aid in the 
implementation of the plan. The call for proposals emphasized a tight time frame with the 
constraint that some funds were allocated to  be used in the 2022 fiscal year (which ends in 
June 2022).   
 
I served on the interview committee. We received 3 proposals of sufficient quality that we 
elected to interview all three.  As part of the process, each member of the committee 
contributed questions to be addressed by the applicant teams.  After the 3 interviews, the 
committee met twice more to discuss the outcome.   
 
We selected Sam Schwarz/Smith Group as our preferred team. 
 

- Julie Boland 
 


